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April 14, 2015  

(1:00 P.M.)
Minutes of Ad Hoc Neighborhood Blight Housing and Neighborhoods Subcommittee meeting of April 9, 2015 
Topic:  Property Asset Management Optimization, Vacant Property Registry and housing and Neighborhoods improvement issues.
Location:  Conference Room A, 4th Floor, Suite 425, 117 West Duval St., Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Gulliford, Council Member Jones, Council Member Crescimbeni, Elaine Spencer (Chief Housing & community Development), Paige Johnston (Office of General Counsel), Kirk Sherman (Council Auditor), Dan McDonald (ECA), Caleena Shirley (Housing & Community Development), Kimberly Scott (Director, Regulatory Compliance), Bryan Mosier (Regulatory Compliance), Paul Martinez (Director Intra Governmental Services), Sherry Shaw (Office of General Counsel), Robert Prado (Regulatory Compliance), Joe Namey (Real Estate), Gary Kressel (Planning Dept.), Guy Parola (Downtown Investment Authority), Joel McEachin (Planning Dept.), Autumn Marltrage (Planning Dept.), Jason Teal (Office of General Counsel), Darrell Griffin (Housing & Community Development) and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting convened: 10:05 a.m.
Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting and introductions were made. Caleena Shirley discussed the policy and procedures for non-profit entities acquiring city owned properties. The process is coordinated by two departments, Housing and Community Development and the Real Estate Division. The process is broken down into the following phases:  Initial Investigation and Contact phase, Request phase and Monitoring for Construction phase. Council Member Jones stressed that the City must ensure that the non-profit organization that acquires the property has the financial resources to develop the property and ensure it does not continue in a blighted state. Caleena Shirley assured the members that there was a process in placed to address that issue. Council Member Gulliford stated the transition process must be a quicker process. Council Member Jones stated that for-profit entities must also be included in the process. 

Paige Johnston reviewed the proposed legislation and clarified some of the previous comments of the committee. Deno Hicks estimated revenue from the Vacant Property Registry to be 3.6 million annually. Jim Kowalski provided a brief overview of the Registry fee schedule used by Sarasota, FL. The members discussed the progressive fee structure used in Sarasota, FL as to whether the City should move in the same direction.

Darrell Griffin reviewed and discussed the proposed batch foreclosure criteria. The process recaptures properties that are vacant or abandoned and are non-responsive to the point that Municipal Code Compliance must continually maintain. He recommended that the process be targeted within specific neighborhoods and not city-wide. 
Sandra Stockwell informed the members that the issue with the batch foreclosure process is that the City ends up with property on which title insurance cannot be obtained. The reason is that the batch foreclosure process in the statute provides that you give notice, to the owner and other people who have liens against the property, by registered mail. The procedural statute requires that you give notice personally. You can only serve by publication or mail if you have made a number of attempts to personally serve the individual and it has proven that you could not. She stated the lawsuit is not against the property owner but against the property and went on to discuss additional problems that this creates; especially, as it relates to how the information is published on the notice. She suggested that if we moved forward, the Office of General Counsel would need to be informed that we want personal service, a summons issued, so as to ensure that the title is insurable.
Jason Teal discussed the procedures for stabilizing and protecting historic properties, which prevents the structure from deteriorating into a blighted condition.
Bryan Mosier discussed the policy that for-profit entities can use to have city liens that have accumulated on a particular piece of property they own removed or reduced. However, the policy addresses administrative fines only.  Nuisance liens, demolition liens, back taxes and city user fees are not addressed and must be paid.  
The meeting was adjourned. 

Meeting adjourned: 11:20 a.m.      
Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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